
NEB Telcon Meeting Minutes 
November 30, 2010 

The teleconference was called to order by President Paul Rinaldi, and the following 
members attended the conference call: 

Paul Rinaldi, President 
Trish Gilbert, Executive Vice President 
Barry Krasner, Executive Director 
Jim Ullmann, Northwest Regional Vice President 
Mike Robicheau, New England Regional Vice President 
Bryan Zilonis, Great Lakes Regional Vice President 
Ham Ghaffari, Western Pacific Regional Vice President 
Mike MacDonald, Region X Regional Vice President 
Larry Lescanec, Alaskan Regional Vice President 
Tim Smith, Southwest Regional Vice President 
Kevin Peterson, Central Regional Vice President 
Tim Leonard, Southern Alternate Regional Vice President 

Also in attendance were Abigail Glenn-Chase and Eugene Freedman. 

Retirement: The medically retired are eligible for retired membership as long as 
they were NATCA members when the retired. 

OshKosh: We are working through the VP for Operations (Ducharme) to engage the 
Service Area on getting a frequency for the event. We also need to push the FAA to 
work with the controllers on better procedures as well. 

MOU on Security : The MOU has been agreed to, we are waiting on Signatures now. 
In the meantime, Melinda Kim (NATCA LR) was notified that the agency had another 
breach. We are trying to get more specifics but apparently a former FAA employee 
now working for TSA compromised FAA data he had on a FAA laptop. (Robey) 

ERAM: Interface problems with ATOP and ERAM are being addressed. Seattle is still 
up and running. 

Training: Ham and his FAA counterpart are taking a trip out to OKC on 1/19 to audit 
some of the training classes. (Ham) 

NATCA Training Class Meeting 1/5/11: Ham, Hull, Boughn and Smith to meet and 
discuss the revision of the basic rep class and begin work on creating the advanced 
rep class. (Ham) 

Tuition reimbursements: Leslie Habig's tuition reimbursement was approved in 
accordance with SRF-14. (Jim) 



CWG: Tentative training schedule set for the week of 1/10 in Atlanta. We requested 
up to 30 LR guys to participate in the training with the regional pairs .. (Tim Smith) 

OSI Workgroup: The joint 2 day meeting will follow the San Diego NEB meeting in 
January. (Kevin) 

Region X Membership Drive: January dates are being selected for visits to the ROs. 
(Mike MacDonald) 

Training Slots: Larry asked about a 5th class for basic rep training. Or more slots for 
Alaska. Ham offered to send Hull and/or Garth to Alaska and train 20 people there. 
In exchange AK region will give up their slots for the classes scheduled in the lower 
48. Larry and Ham to work together. (Larry) 

Trish Gilbert 
Executive Vice President 


